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MEMORANDUM

May 8, 2023
To: Dr. Suzy Ames
From: Rick Ross

Re: Associated Student Budget (2023-24)

Attached is the Associated Student Budget for 2023-24 as it was presented by the student budget committee and approved by the Associated Student Council, as well as an explanation of accounts.

All work was in keeping with the college policy regarding budgeting of student funds. I am submitting the budget to you for your review and presentation to the College Trustees.

Should you wish to discuss the budget with myself and our student officers, we would be happy to do so.

Sincerely,

Rick Ross

Associate Dean For Athletics and Student Life
ASSOCIATED STUDENT BUDGET 2023-24
As Recommended by the Associated Student Council

Budget recommendations made by the

___________________________
Student Finance Committee, May 4, 2023

Yeun Tung Lee, Finance Chair
Budget approved by the Associated Student

___________________________
Council on May 8, 2023



Hedvig Persson, ASC President

	No.
	Account
	Budget

	54210
	General Expense
	$45,040

	54211
	Port Townsend Asst
	$2,000

	54212
	Forks Asst.
	$2,000

	54213
	Special Events
	21,900

	54214
	Literary Magazine
	$6,060

	54215
	Film Series
	$1,750

	54217
	Child Care
	$37,500

	54218
	Drama
	$7,000

	54221
	Club Support
	$3,000

	54222
	Student Prog. Travel
	$750

	54230
	Men’s Basketball
	$39,500

	54231
	Women’s Basketball
	$39,500

	54232
	Men’s Soccer
	$39,500

	54233
	Women’s Soccer
	$39,500

	54234
	Esports
	$15,000

	54250
	Athletics G&S
	$25,000

	54251
	Athletics/Student Prog.
	$59,000

	54260
	Athletic Aid
	26,000

	
	Total
	$410,000


AN EXPLANATION OF ASSOCIATED STUDENT ACCOUNTSPRIVATE 

General Expense - The fund was originally designed as a "contingency" fund, which provided for expenses not met by other, more specific budgets. It pays for ASC scholarships, general office expenses, and also allows students to assist with activities or events to benefit specific groups or the general student population in ways which could not be anticipated at the time.
Port Townsend Assistance – An account established in 2001-02 to pay rental space in an area ice cream parlor that is used by Port Townsend students as a student lounge which may also be used for student activities or goods and services to benefit students on the PT campus. It was later converted into funding for student events.
Special Events - This fund provides programming of events, including dances, concerts, field trips, barbecues, cultural events, etc.

Literary Magazine - This fund provides for the cost of printing and promotion of Tidepools.
Film Series – Fund established in 2002 for the college’s film series.

Recreation - The fund provides for a broad-based recreation program, which includes intramurals, equipment for check-out, club teams, individual recreation activities and field trips. This funding was dropped when the college dropped its’ recreation program.
Child Care - A grant to the college child care center to assist with salaries and/or goods and services to provide care for students' children.

Drama - A fund added in 2006 to support the performance of plays from the College’s instructional drama program.

Club Support – An account established in 2007 to fund club activities, as approved by the ASC.

Athletic Aid – An account established in 2007 to help fund athletic aid (scholarships) in accordance with a major increase approved by the NWAC for athletic scholarships and tuition waivers.
Buccaneer - Assistance with the publication of the college newspaper. This account was dropped in 2021-22 following the pandemic when the College discontinued printing a newspaper.
Students of Color Conference – Established to provide funding for the annual Washington Students of Color Conference. This fund was dropped in 2022-23 when the annual conference was cancelled.
Forks Assistance – Established to provide activities or goods and services to benefit students on the Forks campus.

Athletics/Student Programs – Established to provide additional funding for the maintenance of the athletic fields and facilities and to assist with costs associated with uniform replacement, but in 2011 separated to just include salaries for a student programs/athletics staff and athletic student employment.
Men’s Basketball - Beginning in 1995-1996 the Associated Student Council set aside funds for possible use to establish an intercollegiate sports program.  An additional sum was set aside in the 1996-1997 budget.  Approval 

was given in January, 1997, to use the funds to establish an intercollegiate basketball program. The program began operation during the 1997-1998 year.

Women’s Basketball – This account was broken off of the Intercollegiate Basketball account in 2001-02 to provide better tracking of men’s and women’s funds.

Student Programs Travel – An account established in 2003-04 to provide travel for Peninsula’s Director of Student Programs to attend CUSP meetings.

Soccer – Established to provide operational expenses related to Peninsula’s intercollegiate men’s soccer program. This budget was split into men’s and women’s soccer in 2010.
Parking Support - An account established in 1989-1990 to provide for a reasonable student contribution toward the maintenance of college parking, in lieu of a parking permit fee. This contribution was terminated in 2015. Students voted to initiate a Transportation Fee of $16 per quarter to provide funding for the bus pass and for parking maintenance.
Capital/Reserve – A dual-purpose account established to both serve as a reserve account should revenue collection fall short of projections and to serve as a budget for minor capital projects, providing that budget does not fall below 15 percent of the overall ASC budget.
2023-24 Budget Summary

The ASC Finance Committee began the budget process in April and concluded on May 8. With a slight increase in enrollment projected, a 2.0% statewide tuition increase and a healthy reserve, the ASC was able to increase its’ budget for 2023-24 from $400,000 to $410,000. 

· The Committee first weighed what S&A funded programs are core to their mission of providing services and activities to students.
· They weighed the recent hike in travel, as well as availability of gear, as shared by coaches in their presentations regarding their decision to increase athletic budgets.
· Athletics moved funding from Athletics/Student Programs to Athletics Goods & Services to allow funding for possible enhancements to the athletics website. It was a net zero between the two budgets for the new academic year.
· The Committee was concerned about the future of the drama program after low enrollment caused the spring class to be cancelled. They reduced the drama budget from $9,000 in 2022-23 to $7,000, with the intent to work with Dr. Starcevich on additional funding from the ASC reserve should the program return to all its’ glory.







         -
Rick Ross









Associate Dean for Athletics and Student Life

Estimates of Revenue


2023-24 S&A revenue estimate $365,000


Projected carry-forward funds     $20,000


Total projected funds	   $410,000


(Plan to use $25,000 of reserves)





Total 2023-24 budget	    $410,000



































